JAMESTOWN CHARTER TOWNSHIP OTTAWA COUNTY, MICHIGAN

NOTICE OF IN-PERSON PUBLIC MEETING OF THE JAMESTOWN CHARTER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES WITH ALTERNATIVE ARRANGEMENTS FOR CONDUCTING MEETING INCLUDING VIA ELECTRONIC MEANS IF NECESSARY

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that on Monday, April 19, 2021, at 7:00 p.m., local time, a public hearing will be held by the Board of Trustees of the Charter Township of Jamestown, Ottawa County, Michigan, at the Jamestown Charter Township Hall, 2380 Riley Street, Hudsonville, Michigan, 49426, to hear and consider the following Mineral and Soil Removal application.

Section 1

The proposed Mineral and Soil Removal application proposes to excavate approximately 2.5 million cubic yards of sand resulting in a lake of approximately 11.3 acres. The application further proposes an end use of approximately 18 lots on a private road. The property is located on the south side of Riley Street, west of 16th Avenue at approximately 1850 Riley Street, parcel number 70-18-15-200-016. The legal description is as follows:

PART W 3/8 OF NE 1/4 COM NE COR TH W 49.5 FT S 1670 FT, W TO N & S 1/4 LI, S TO E & W 1/4 LI, E TO E LI W 3/8 OF NE 1/4, TH N TO BEG AND N 1/2 OF NW 1/4 OF SE 1/4 SEC 15 T5N R13W 44 A

Section 2

Consistent with recommended guidance from the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and various orders issued by the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services, and in an effort to reduce the likelihood of spreading the Coronavirus (Covid-19), Jamestown Charter Township (the "Township") has instituted social distancing for attendees and participants for all meetings at the Township Hall, including the April 19, 2021 Board of Trustees meeting. All participants in and attendees at the Board of Trustees meeting are required to wear a mask.

To comply with recommendations for social distancing, public seating in the meeting room has been spaced to provide approximately six feet of distance between seats in the meeting room and, therefore, seating within the meeting room is limited to 16 persons. Attendees at the meeting are requested to observe social distancing of approximately six feet from other attendees.

FURTHER PUBLIC NOTICE is provided that, in the event that the number of persons in attendance is anticipated to exceed the maximum number of persons that can maintain adequate social distancing in the Township Hall or the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services issues a new order, the Board of Trustees will provide written notice at the Township Hall and on the Township's website, not less than 18 hours prior to the April

19, 2021 Board of Trustees meeting, that the Board of Trustees will conduct the April 19, 2021 Board of Trustees meeting via electronic means using ZOOM on-line video conferencing.

If the April 19, 2021 Board of Trustees meeting is held via Zoom, the public may participate in the April 19, 2021 Board of Trustees meeting electronically via the following website address: http://twp.jamestown.mi.us/

Detailed instructions for joining the video conference of the meeting and providing public comment via video conference can be found via the following website address: http://twp.jamestown.mi.us/.

Alternatively, to participate in the meeting by providing public comment, you may email your public comment to the following email address: supervisor@twp.jamestown.mi.us. Emails received prior to 5:00 p.m. on April 19, 2021 at the above-listed address will be read aloud during public comment.

Persons with disabilities may participate in the meeting and are asked to contact the Township (via telephone (616) 896-8376 or via email to: supervisor@twp.jamestown.mi.us no later than April 13, 2021 at 4:00 p.m. to make arrangements for participation. In all other respects, the April 19, 2021 Board of Trustees meeting will be held in accordance with Michigan's Open Meetings Act and the Board of Trustees' rules of procedure, as those rules may be modified from time to time.

Email addresses for Township officials may be found online on the Township's website at: http://twp.jamestown.mi.us/government/elected-officials/

This notice was posted at the Township Hall on March 30, 2021 at approximately 4:00p.m. and on the Township's website, http://twp.jamestown.mi.us/ on March 30, 2021 at approximately 4:00p.m.

Dated: March 30, 2021

Candy DeHaan, Clerk Jamestown Charter Township